
NXT UK – September 16, 2021:
They Need A Goal
NXT UK
Date: September 16, 2021
Location: BT Studios, London, England
Commentators: Andy Shepherd, Nigel McGuinness

The Heritage Cup #1 contenders tournament continues this week
as we reach the semifinals. That’s probably a good thing as
tournaments  with  one  match  a  week  take  their  sweet  time
getting along. Other than that, we are on the way towards…well
absolutely  nothing  around  here,  which  they  might  want  to
address. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Heritage Cup #1 Contenders Tournament Semifinals: Noam Dar vs.
Kenny Williams

Round one begins with both guys going after the leg and not
getting very far. They go to the mat with Dar’s chinlock not
working as Williams slips out and grabs a headlock. Back up
and Dar goes after the arm, setting up an armbar and then a
wristlock. Williams shoves him away to wrap up the round with
a bad shoulder.

Round two begins with Williams taking him down and raking his
boots over Dar’s eyes. Some kicks to the back and a running
dropkick in the corner let Williams start in on the arm as
well. Dar gets smart and kicks the leg out but Williams grabs
a rollup with tights for the pin at 2:24 of the round (6:00)
to go up 1-0.

Round three begins with Dar bailing to the floor and diving
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back in, only to get stomped down again. Dar blocks a shot to
the arm though and starts kicking away at the leg some more. A
running uppercut to the back gets two on Williams and a shot
to the face gets the same. Williams tries to bounce off the
ropes but gets pulled into a kneebar. That’s a lot of trouble
but the round ends to give him a breather.

Round four begins with Dar hitting Williams in the face and
getting a rollup out of the corner, only to get caught with
his feet on the ropes. Back up and Williams takes out Dar’s
leg and goes for a turnbuckle pad. That takes too long though
and Dar grabs…something out of the corner, which he throws to
Williams. The referee yells so Dar pulls Williams into the
kneebar for the tap at 1:27 of the round (11:39) to tie it up.

Round five begins with the slugout until Dar hits a Judas
Effect for two. Williams pulls him into the corner and scores
with a rebound lariat but Dar rolls outside before Williams
can try something else. Dar is thrown back in but Sha Samuels
pops out from underneath the ring and grabs Williams’ leg,
allowing Dar to hit the Nova Roller for the pin at 2:28 of the
round (14:46 total) for the win.

Rating: C+. This was a fine technical match but it wasn’t
exactly interesting. Dar is a good pesky heel but Williams is
just a guy in tights. There is only so much that you can get
out of a match like this and I think they hit that limit here.
Dar was the only choice to have move forward here and it
wasn’t bad, but it wasn’t exactly fascinating.

Sid Scala introduces Ilja Dragunov….on the screen. Dragunov
talks about how it has been a long time but he made the
impossible possible. Now he is the new NXT UK Champion and he
will be back, but who is going to be the one trying to take
the title from him? Cue Nathan Frazer, who says he isn’t
supposed to be here. He used to think something like this was
in bad taste but why not him?



Cue Rampage Brown to remind us of what he did to Joe Coffey.
That means he should get the shot, but here is A-Kid to say he
should get the shot because he doesn’t have a limit. He’ll
face  anyone  to  get  that  shot  so  the  triple  threat  #1
contenders match is set. Dragunov pops back up to say he
agrees and the brawl is on. This segment showed me one thing:
NXT UK wrestlers have very similar music.

Jinny  and  Joseph  Conners  throw  Isla  Dawn  out  of  Jinny’s
dressing room, but Dawn has messed with some things, including
drawing a pentagram on the mirror.

Moustache Mountain thinks things are interesting around here.

Stevie Turner vs. Emilia McKenzie

McKenzie drives her into the corner to start so they slap each
other a bit. A wristlock has Turner in almost no trouble as
she reverses into a headlock. That’s broken up as well and
it’s an elbow to the face into a dropkick. Turner is back with
a running knee and elbows in the corner as we keep hearing
about how futuristic she is. I have no idea what is futuristic
about her, but that’s the description they’re going with for
her.

Another shot to the face gives Turner two and we hit the
double arm crank. McKenzie fights up and starts hitting some
running clotheslines. Turner hits something like a Side Effect
for two but McKenzie is back with a German suplex. A running
knee to the face finishes Turner at 5:20.

Rating: C. They were doing well here, but I’m curious about
the story they’re telling long term. McKenzie keeps standing
up to defend Meiko Satomura and beats every challenger, making
me think she is the next challenger. It’s not like there is
anyone else out there to challenge Satomura at the moment
anyway, so go with McKenzie later on. As for Turner…figure out
what the heck she is supposed to be, or at least make her feel
futuristic, because right now it’s just a weird buzzword.



Video  on  Wolfgang  vs.  Teoman  in  next  week’s  Heritage  Cup
tournament match.

Charlie Dempsey has been watching a lot of film and will show
you something new. You might remember him as Bailey Matthews,
or William Regal’s son.

During the break, the suspended Blair Davenport jumped Stevie
Turner. Davenport promised to cause more bad things to happen
until she is unsuspended.

Tag Team Titles: Gallus vs. Pretty Deadly

Joe Coffey/Mark Coffey are challenging here. Mark and Lewis
Howley start things off with Mark messing with the hair to
make this personal. A big hiptoss sends Howley into the corner
and it’s time for a breather on the floor. Back in and Stoker
makes a blind tag but Joe is right there with a headlock
takeover. That’s broken up and Stoker teases rolling away but
kicks Joe in the face for a nice counter.

Joe doesn’t seem to mind as he crushes Stoker with a crossbody
and it’s back to Mark for a seated abdominal stretch. Stoker
gets over for the tag to Howley so Mark takes the knee out.
With nothing else working, Stoker low bridges Mark to the
floor and hammers away. Back in and a hurricanrana sends Mark
into the corner for the tag to Joe and house is cleaned in a
hurry.

Something like a DDT/Codebreaker combination takes Joe down
though and the champs take over for the first time. Well in
theory at least as Joe grabs a suplex but Stoker elbows him in
the back to cut him off again. A clothesline out of the corner
drops Howley though and a backdrop allows the hot tag to Mark.
House is really cleaned and a middle rope bulldog gets two on
Howley. Mark’s spear is countered into a DDT (nice) and the
champs take over again.

Howley and Mark collide to put them both down again and the



hot tag brings Joe back in. The middle rope spinning high
crossbody hits Stoker and Mark Pounces Howley against the
barricade. The fans thinks THIS IS AWESOME, despite there not
being any fans there. Back in and a high/low gets two on
Howley with Stoker making the save. Joe is posted hard and
Spilled Milk retains the titles at 14:24.

Rating: B-. Ghost crowd chants aside, this was another case
where Pretty Deadly should have been destroyed and managed to
survive as champions. That’s the kind of thing that works
every time as Pretty Deadly continues to be far better than
anyone would have guessed. Seeing someone finally solve the
puzzle is going to be awesome and that’s because of matches
like this one.

Overall Rating: C+. This was a completely watchable but also
completely skippable show. They got through an hour rather
easily and the main event was good, but it wasn’t exactly
something you would need to go out of your way to see. This
show still needs something to build up to, like a Takeover,
but I’m not sure if that is actually going to happen. In other
words, we’re just kind of left watching a TV show, which can
work but doesn’t exactly build up the excitement.
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Daily News Update – September
17, 2021
It’s The Other Busy Wrestling Day.

New Title Match Set For WWE Extreme Rules.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/new-title-match-set-wwe-
extreme-rules/

Here’s Why A Monday Night Raw Match Did Not End As Planned.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/heres-monday-night-raw-m
atch-not-end-planned/

Possible Future Of Vince McMahon’s Influence On NXT.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/possible-future-vince-mc
mahons-influence-nxt/

Monday Night Raw Star Out Of Action With Broken Rib.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/monday-night-raw-star-ac
tion-broken-rib/

More On Big E.’s WWE Title Win, Backstage Reaction.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/big-e-s-wwe-title-win-ba
ckstage-reaction/

John Cena Discusses “Catastrophic Failure” Over Recent WWE
Project.
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https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/john-cena-discusses-cata
strophic-failure-recent-wwe-project/

SmackDown Star Receives Very Special Honor.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/smackdown-star-receives-
special-honor/

WWE RUMOR: USA Network And Fox Want The Same Thing For TV.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/wwe-rumor-monday-night-r
aw-smackdown-tv-networks-want-thing/

As always, please check out all of the videos if
you can, hit up the comments section and get on
the Wrestling Rumors Facebook page.

Main  Event  –  September  9,
2021: Including The Halftime
Show
Main Event
Date: September 9, 2021
Location: FTX Arena, Miami, Florida
Commentators: Byron Saxton, Kevin Patrick

We’re on the way to Extreme Rules and because of course it
does, Main Event becomes more and more like its traditional
self. There is very little taking place on this show that you
need to see and that should not be a surprise to anyone paying
attention. This is how Main Event goes and I don’t think there

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/john-cena-discusses-catastrophic-failure-recent-wwe-project/
https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/john-cena-discusses-catastrophic-failure-recent-wwe-project/
https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/smackdown-star-receives-special-honor/
https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/smackdown-star-receives-special-honor/
https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/wwe-rumor-monday-night-raw-smackdown-tv-networks-want-thing/
https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/wwe-rumor-monday-night-raw-smackdown-tv-networks-want-thing/
https://www.facebook.com/wrestlingrumors/
https://www.facebook.com/wrestlingrumors/
https://www.facebook.com/wrestlingrumors/
https://www.facebook.com/wrestlingrumors/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2021/09/17/main-event-september-9-2021-including-the-halftime-show/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2021/09/17/main-event-september-9-2021-including-the-halftime-show/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2021/09/17/main-event-september-9-2021-including-the-halftime-show/


is any reason to think otherwise. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Dana Brooke vs. Doudrop

Dana can’t power her around for a change and gets shoved into
the corner. A running shoulder bounces off of Doudrop but a
headscissors manages to take her down. Back up and Doudrop
runs her over but Dana kicks her in the head. For some reason
Dana thinks a suplex is a good idea, with Doudrop shoving her
away without much trouble.

Back up and Dana’s tornado DDT is countered into a suplex but
Doudrop’s next suplex is countered into a small package for
another near fall. A running splash in the corner sets up a
missed Cannonball though and Brooke is back with a sitout
bulldog. Brooke misses the Swanton though and it’s the running
seated crossbody to finish for Doudrop at 4:58.

Rating: D+. What else were you expecting here? There isn’t
much that can be done with Doudrop outside of a match like
this and it worked out about as well as it could have. I’m
glad to have Brooke back but I think we are long past the
point of expecting her to be able to get up to the next level.
Sometimes it just isn’t going to happen and I think we have
long since been at that point with her.

We look at Finn Balor challenging Roman Reigns for the
Universal Title.

From Smackdown.

Universal Title: Finn Balor vs. Roman Reigns

Balor is challenging, but here are the Usos to jump him before
the bell. The big beatdown is on and Balor is left laying
until the Street Profits come in to chase the Usos off. Reigns
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comes out for the match and we take a break. Back with Balor
saying he can go so we get the Big Match Intros. Reigns is
smart enough to throw Balor down onto the bad ribs to start as
the ribs are banged up again. Balor tries to fight back but
charges into an uppercut. A spinebuster plants him again and
we take a break.

Back with Reigns missing the Superman Punch, allowing Balor to
hit a Pele for a breather. Balor starts the comeback but gets
sent outside to cut him off again. Reigns gets pulled down
into the ring skirt though and Balor hammers away, including
the big flip dive. They head back inside where the Coup de
Grace misses, allowing Reigns to hit the Superman Punch for
two. Balor is back up with 1916 for two of his own and the
Coup de Grace connects for a VERY close two. The kickout
includes a low blow and Reigns hammers away on the downed
Balor, setting up the guillotine choke to retain at 10:31.

Rating: B-. There wasn’t the most drama here but the Coup de
Grace near fall was quite good. They have an out for Balor
with the Usos’ attack and that could set up the rematch. What
we got here was good though and it felt like a main event,
which is what they were shooting for with this one. Balor
isn’t going to be hurt off a loss to Reigns, so it isn’t some
career stopper for him either.

Post match Reigns and Heyman go to leave, but the lights
flicker a bit. Reigns isn’t sure what that was to end the
show.

From Raw.

Women’s Title: Nia Jax vs. Charlotte

Charlotte is defending and Nia has Shayna Baszler in her
corner. The bell rings and Shayna grabs the mic, saying that
she’s interested in seeing if Jax is going to choke. Charlotte
jumps Nia and it turns into quite the scrap as we try to
recreate last week. Nia tells her to pull her hair and



Charlotte bails while seeming to throw in a crotch chop.
Charlotte grabs her title and goes to leave but stops to yell
at Shayna.

That’s enough for Nia to pull her inside and run Charlotte
over. A superplex is countered into a powerbomb out of the
corner to give Charlotte two and we take a break. Back with
Charlotte hitting(ish) her moonsault to the floor but she has
to stop and yell at Shayna. They head inside again where Nia
hits a headbutt into a splash in the corner before taking
Charlotte up top. Shayna offers another distraction though and
Charlotte hits a super Natural Selection to retain at 8:42.

Rating: C-. I’m not sure what to think of this one but it’s
nice to see Nia and Shayna seemingly being FINALLY ready to
split. Charlotte and Nia teased another worked shoot deal here
and while it wasn’t good, it was on a different planet than
last week’s all time disaster. Charlotte gets away from Nia
for now (in theory) and that’s the best thing for everyone
involved.

Post match Alexa Bliss pops up on screen to invite Charlotte
to come to the Playground. Lillie wants to try on one of the
robes! Charlotte says no, with Alexa asking if Charlotte knows
what it’s like to be stuck with a maniac. Bliss: “Of course
you do. You’re a Flair.”. They’ll just bring the Playground to
her, so here is Alexa, with Lillie, in the ring. Charlotte
asks if Bliss wants a title match and says fine, but this is
her playground.

Cedric Alexander vs. Ricochet

Feeling out process to start with Cedric going after the arm.
That lasts for all of three seconds as Ricochet is back up to
start flipping away. A cradle gives Ricochet two and it’s time
to chop it out. Ricochet gets the better of things but they
head to the apron where Alexander shoves him into the post.

We take a break and come back with Alexander kicking him



between the shoulders for two. The chinlock goes on for a
short while until Ricochet fights up with a kick to the head.
A dropkick puts Alexander down and the springboard clothesline
makes it worse. Alexander is back up with a Michinoku Driver
for two of his own but Ricochet grabs a cradle for two more.
Back up and Ricochet grabs a not perfect looking poisonrana
into the Recoil for the pin at 9:13.

Rating: C+. I don’t think it’s any surprise that these two are
going to have a good match against each other, but it would be
a surprise to see them getting to do something else. For the
life of me I can’t imagine Ricochet wanting to stick around
WWE at this rate and could you really blame him for wanting to
leave? He is that talented and this is about as good as it
gets for him. Maybe that changes in the future, but why would
I really believe that is going to be the case?

From Raw.

Tag Team Turmoil

RKBro is watching at ringside and New Day is in at #1 and the
Viking Raiders are in at #2. Kofi jumps over Ivar a few times
to start and elbows him into the corner. Ivar sends him into
the corner instead though and Erik drives Ivar into Kofi for
the big crash. Back up and Kofi slips away, allowing the tag
to Woods. That’s fine with Erik, who sends Woods flying with a
suplex. Woods is back with a tornado DDT into a superkick,
with Kofi adding a spinning kick to the head for two.

Erik sends Kofi outside but Woods blocks the knee and comes up
with a discus forearm. Kofi comes back in and dives onto the
Vikings on the floor, only to be caught and thrown into Woods
as we take a break. Back with Kofi striking away at both
Raiders and hitting the Boom Drop on Erik. Ivar comes back in
for the springboard elbow/belly to back suplex combination for
a near fall. A hurricanrana gets Kofi out of trouble though
and it’s back to Woods…who is powerbombed by Erik. The top



rope splash gets two but Kofi takes out Ivar, allowing Woods
to small package Erik to advance at 10:06.

Jinder Mahal and Veer, with Shanky, are in at #3 and Woods
hits a fast high crossbody for two on Mahal. Veer comes in to
run Woods over but Kofi gets cut off by Shanky on the floor as
we take a break. Back with Woods kicking Mahal away and Kofi
coming in with a kick to the head. Everything breaks down and
Daybreak gets rid of Mahal and Veer at 17:17 total.

Lucha House Party, with new music, is in at #4. The luchadors
start fast and moonsault off the apron onto New Day on the
floor. Metalik splashes Woods from Dorado’s shoulders and
Dorado wins a chop off. Dorado goes up for a high crossbody
but Woods seems to counter into a Codebreaker….I think.

Commentary doesn’t seem too sure either but Metalik cuts off
the tag anyway. The tag goes through a few seconds later
anyway though and Kofi comes in with the top rope splash to
Metalik’s back. Woods comes back in and gets taken down again,
with Dorado hitting a moonsault for two with Kofi making the
save. Woods cuts Dorado off with a faceplant though and Kofi
cuts off the save for the pin at 21:46.

Mace and T-Bar are in at #5 and we take another break. Back
again with Woods fighting out of Mace’s chinlock but getting
chopped back up against the ropes. A running knee in the
corner sets up a nerve hold to keep Woods in trouble. T-Bar
comes in with an elbow to the face and a chinlock of his own
as this is grinding pretty badly. Woods kicks his way to
freedom but T-Bar sends Kingston into the barricade to cut him
off. That leaves T-Bar to load up Feast Your Eyes, which is
countered into a rollup to give Woods the pin at 30:15.

Hold on though as the big beatdown is on from Mace and T-Bar
until Mansoor and Mustafa Ali are in at #6. Mansoor goes after
Mace and T-Bar out of sportsmanship while Ali stays on the
floor and asks what he’s doing. Mace and T-Bar wreck Ali and



Mansoor, which somehow isn’t a DQ because reasons.

Mace holds up the steps and Mansoor is sent into them as Graves
says Mace and T-Bar can’t be disqualified. That’s not how DQ’s
work but it’s not like consistency matters in WWE. Everyone is
down and we take another break, coming back with….well the
match is on hiatus actually, as Sonya Deville and Adam Page
have ruled that they will continue after New Day and
Mansoor/Ali have had a breather.

From Raw.

Tag Team Turmoil

RKBro is at ringside again. We’ll continue with New Day vs.
Mansoor/Mustafa Ali as Ali low bridges Kofi to the floor to
put New Day in trouble. Woods comes back with a dropkick to
Ali’s back though and Kofi grabs a superplex (off of Mansoor’s
back) on Ali to send him outside. Woods’ back is too banged up
for a fireman’s carry so Mansoor wants to give him a break but
Ali tags himself in and kicks away. Kofi is right back in for
a high crossbody on Ali but going after Mansoor takes too much
time. Ali gets in a superkick and goes up top, only to miss
the 450. Trouble in Paradise into Woods’ top rope elbow
finishes Ali at 4:18.

AJ Styles/Omos are in at #7 and we come back after a break
with Woods being whipped into the corner to damage his back
even more. Omos comes in to stand on Woods’ back and send him
into the corner again. A running splash from behind crushes
Woods again and Styles grabs the chinlock. Woods fights up and
sends Styles outside before a double clothesline gives us a
double breather. Omos knocks Kofi out of the air though and we
take a break. Back with Kofi hitting Trouble in Paradise for
two on AJ with Omos making the save. With Woods down, the
Styles Clash finishes Kofi at 11:42.

Bobby Lashley and MVP are in at #8 to complete the field and
it’s Lashley vs. AJ to get going. Lashley kicks him into the



corner but AJ is back up with the Phenomenal Blitz into the
Pele. Styles might have banged up his ankle though and it’s
off to Omos to face Lashley. Omos wants the test of strength
but has to pull his arms back in so Lashley can reach both
hands.

The fans are WAY behind Lashley as he drives Omos into the
corner for the shoulders to the ribs. Lashley can’t suplex him
though and Omos picks him up for a delayed gordbuster. Lashley
heads outside and starts yelling at Orton, allowing AJ to dive
off of the announcers’ table onto both of them. Omos sends
Riddle into the barricade and AJ takes out MVP. Back in and
the Phenomenal Forearm misses Lashley, who spears AJ down for
the pin and the title shot at 27:50 (2:28:27 total).

Rating: C+. That’s for both parts of the match as I try to
figure out what I thought of the whole thing. It was certainly
good with solid action and a nice story with New Day, but at
the same time, it wasn’t like there were more than three teams
with a real shot at winning. You knew it would be AJ/Omos, New
Day or Lashley/MVP, and it wasn’t going to be New Day as soon
as they started. What we got was good and I understand the
break in the middle (a match that long is going to tank
ratings in a hurry without one), but it was about a third of
the show and that’s a long time on any one match.

Post match Omos gives Lashley the double chokeslam before
leaving. Lashley gets up and it’s an RKO to leave Lashley
laying to end the show.

Overall Rating: C. It’s another Main Event and this time
around they had a lot to cover from the previous shows. Even a
clipped version of Tag Team Turmoil is better than nothing and
it isn’t like there was anything else to to cover from the
show. Hopefully we are going to get something a little more
interesting on the way to Extreme Rules though, because this
wasn’t all that great.



Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

Daily News Update – September
15, 2021
Homecoming Day.

 

A New Career? Former WWE Stars Releasing Song.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/new-career-former-wwe-st
ars-releasing-song/

Released WWE Star Unable To Wrestle Due To Visa Issues.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/released-wwe-star-unable
-wrestle-due-visa-issues/

RUMOR: Bray Wyatt May Be On His Way To A Few Companies.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/rumor-bray-wyatt-may-way
-companies/

Kofi Kingston Reveals WWE’s Communication Issues With
Superstars.
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https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/kofi-kingston-reveals-ww
es-communication-issues-superstars/

Huge Dream Match Set For Next Week’s AEW Grand Slam.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/huge-dream-match-set-nex
t-weeks-aew-grand-slam/

VIDEO: Rosario Dawson Gets Physical During AEW Return.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/video-rosario-dawson-get
s-physical-aew-return/

WWE RUMOR: Vince McMahon Thinks He Has A Future WrestleMania
Main Eventer.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/rumor-vince-mcmahon-thin
ks-future-wrestlemania-main-eventer/

Update On A Pair Of NXT Contract Statuses.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/update-pair-nxt-contract
-statuses/

As always, please check out all of the videos if
you can, hit up the comments section and get on
the Wrestling Rumors Facebook page.

Dynamite  –  September  15,
2021: The Necessary Show
Dynamite
Date: September 15, 2021

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/kofi-kingston-reveals-wwes-communication-issues-superstars/
https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/kofi-kingston-reveals-wwes-communication-issues-superstars/
https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/huge-dream-match-set-next-weeks-aew-grand-slam/
https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/huge-dream-match-set-next-weeks-aew-grand-slam/
https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/video-rosario-dawson-gets-physical-aew-return/
https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/video-rosario-dawson-gets-physical-aew-return/
https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/rumor-vince-mcmahon-thinks-future-wrestlemania-main-eventer/
https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/rumor-vince-mcmahon-thinks-future-wrestlemania-main-eventer/
https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/update-pair-nxt-contract-statuses/
https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/update-pair-nxt-contract-statuses/
https://www.facebook.com/wrestlingrumors/
https://www.facebook.com/wrestlingrumors/
https://www.facebook.com/wrestlingrumors/
https://www.facebook.com/wrestlingrumors/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2021/09/15/dynamite-september-15-2021-the-necessary-show/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2021/09/15/dynamite-september-15-2021-the-necessary-show/


Location: Prudential Center, Newark, New Jersey
Commentators: Excalibur, Jim Ross, Tony Schiavone, CM Punk

Things have been getting big in a hurry around here and that
is going to be the case again this week. This time around we
have the in-ring debut of Adam Cole, which should make for
quite  the  moment.  Other  than  that,  Grand  Slam  is  on  the
horizon and that should be an even bigger show. Let’s get to
it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

CM Punk, on commentary tonight, gets a big introduction and
dives into the crowd again.

Adam Cole vs. Frankie Kazarian

The fans are behind Cole as Kazarian takes him over a few
times. Cole flips out of a headlock and backdrops Kazarian
over the top and onto the apron for a nasty crash. Back in and
Cole takes some bows but Kazarian hits the slingshot Fameasser
over the ropes. That doesn’t seem to do much to Cole, who is
back with right hands into the chinlock. That’s broken up as
well and Kazarian grabs a leglock while cranking on the arms
at the same time.

Cole fights up and hits the fireman’s carry backbreaker for
two more. Kazarian is back up as well and grabs a Rolling
Chaos Theory out of the corner. The running knees in the
corner connect but Cole is right back with a superkick. The
Panama  Sunrise  is  countered  into  an  Alabama  Slam  and  the
springboard  spinning  legdrop  leaves  them  both  down.  They
forearm it out from their knees with Kazarian getting the
better of things until a brainbuster onto the knee gives Cole
two.  Kazarian  sends  him  to  the  apron  but  misses  another
Fameasser. The Panama Sunrise into the Last Shot finishes for
Cole at 8:04.

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2021/09/09/dynamite-september-8-2021-a-different-perspective/


Rating: C+. That’s all you could have asked for here as they
gave Cole a win over a name after he had to work a bit to get
there. I don’t think there was any doubt about the winner here
but this was a much better way to debut Cole than having him
win a squash match. Good stuff here and Cole was absolutely a
star.

Post match, it’s time for Storytime with Adam Cole. He hasn’t
been around long but there are three people who have gotten
under his nerves. That would be Christian Cage, Luchasaurus
and Jungle Boy, so how about next week it’s Cole and the Young
Bucks vs. those three at Rampage Grand Slam. I think Cole
might have meant Dynamite, but either way, the Superkliq is
back.

The Lucha Bros are ready for Butcher and Blade on Rampage.

Fuego del Sol has a new car but he would give it up for the
TNT Title. Actually let’s make that a challenge: title vs. car
on Rampage.

Here is MJF for a chat. He doesn’t like being in New Jersey
because this place is horrible. We hear about how various
famous people from New Jersey suck harder than….and we’ll move
on. The fans tell him to shut the f*** up but MJF doesn’t
care. He is the salt of the earth and a very religious man.
Therefore, he is going to have a conversation with the late
great Brian Pillman. MJF looks down at the mat and says he and
Pillman need to talk.

Next week, he is going to go to the horrible town of Queens
and beat up the worst second generation wrestler of all time.
The catchphrase is cut off by Brian Pillman Jr.’s music so MJF
sends Wardlow to deal with him….and Pillman comes in through
the crowd with a chair. Wardlow cuts that off so Pillman slaps
him in the face and low bridges him outside. The threat of a
chair shot sends MJF and Wardlow running. Good for them for
trying  to  build  someone  up,  because  that’s  what  needs  to



happen.

Earlier today, Jim Ross sat down with Brian Pillman Jr. and
talked about Pillman Sr. calling to say he had a son. Next
week, Pillman Jr. has a chance to redeem himself against MJF
and that’s what he wants to do to fulfill his father’s legacy.
When MJF was being fed with a silver spoon, he was growing up
fighting to survive. Next week, MJF is stepping in the ring
with a Pillman.

Christian Cage and the Jurassic Express accept the challenge
for Rampage (which is also called Grand Slam).

Dante Martin/Matt Sydal vs. FTR

Sydal armdrags Harwood down to start but he drives Martin into
the corner without much effort. Martin is sent outside for
some hard shots from Wheeler, including quite the posting.
Back in and a headbutt rocks Martin and we hit the chinlock.
Martin slips out and dives over for the tag to Sydal so the
strikes can clear the ring. A double dive takes FTR down on
the floor as we take a break.

Back with Sydal flipping out of an abdominal stretch but his
crossbody is caught. That’s fine with Martin, who comes in off
a blind tag and springboard missile dropkicks everyone down.
The pace picks up and Martin hits a running Swanton, setting
up a rollup for two. Stereo hurricanranas get two on FTR but
Sydal is sent outside. That leaves Martin to walk into the Big
Rig for the pin at 8:59.

Rating: C+. I can go for seeing FTR getting a nice win because
it just does not happen very often. They had to break a sweat
to win but then got the win in the end. That’s all you can ask
for and I’m hoping to see a little bit more from them in the
future. FTR just doesn’t get to wrestle regular tag matches
very often and I don’t get why as they’re really good at it.

Commentary talks about the Suzuki Incident, meaning Minoru



Suzuki isn’t happy that his music was cut off early last week.

Lance Archer and Minoru Suzuki (stable mates in New Japan)
aren’t happy with Jon Moxley and Eddie Kingston so the tag
match is on for next week.

Here is Malakai Black for a chat (with commentary being silent
to make it that much better). The House of Black has an enemy
and we cut to actress Rosario Dawson in a Nightmare Family
shirt.  Black  goes  over  to  glare  at  her  but  here  is  the
returning Cody Rhodes (Dawson’s fellow judge on the Go Big
Show) as Dawson jumps on Black’s back. That’s broken up and
the guys fight into the crowd until we take a break. Good
brawl here and Dawson was a nice addition.

The Bunny isn’t happy with Anna Jay being back because Jay
can’t just leave her alone.

The Dark Order is ready for Anna’s Rampage debut but here are
Alex Reynolds and 10 to argue with Evil Uno. Anna doesn’t want
to hear any of this and says if this is what is going on, none
of the Dark Order needs to be here for Rampage. She and Tay
Conti leave together.

Here is Dan Lambert, with the Men of the Year and others, to
complain about AEW fans being small men and large women. These
fans  will  cheer  for  a  wrestler  throwing  six  superkicks,
climbing three floors and diving through a bunch of tables
onto a lifeless body. Cue Chris Jericho and Jake Hager, with
Lambert complaining about the fans singing Judas.

The fans sing it sans music as Excalibur lists off all of the
MMA fighters here with Lambert. Jericho calls Lambert a “fat
faced dips***” and sings a song of his own about it. Lambert
can’t believe Jericho is out here to defend the fans, but he
is the master manipulator around this company. He insults
Jericho and the Fozzy fans, who use their allowance to buy
their records. Jericho: “You guys get an allowance?”



Jericho sees Lambert and American Top Team but wants to know
which one is on top. Hager and Jericho aren’t going to be
intimidated because Hager is undefeated and Jericho has been
fighting with MMA guys backstage for years. Lambert issues the
challenge for next week and Jericho and Hager say it’s on,
because there will be no escape from New York.

The Gunn Club talks about why they attacked Paul Wight. They
are  undefeated  around  here  but  now  wins  and  losses  don’t
matter. Respect will be earned one way or another and if
anyone has a problem with that, do something about it. Makes
sense. Still the Gunn Club.

Jade Cargill vs. Leyla Hirsch

Leyla, billed from New Jersey, sends her outside to start and
then dives onto Mark Sterling. Back in and Leyla hits some
knees in the corner, setting up a slingshot dropkick. Cargill
has to counter a cross armbreaker into a powerbomb and we take
a break. Back with Jade fighting out of a choke but getting
German suplexed down for two. Cargill bails to the floor and
gets taken down again by a dive. A running knee to the face
gives Leyla two but Cargill gets in her own shot to the face.
Jaded finishes Leyla at 6:07.

Rating: C. Cargill is still a physical marvel but you’re only
going to get so much out of her in the ring at this point.
Hirsch put her in trouble for the first time though and there
was a point where I thought they might go with the big upset.
That’s a good sign for the match and while it wasn’t great, it
was Jade’s best match by far.

Andrade El Idolo isn’t happy with Chavo Guerrero interfering
with his match last week, which is why he took Chavo out. He
can beat anyone he wants whenever he wants.

Taz and Hook interrupt commentary to accuse Punk of trying to
take Taz’s jobs. It’s a ruse though and Powerhouse Hobbs jumps
Punk from behind. Punk tries to fight back but Hook hooks a



dragon sleeper. Hobbs slams Punk onto the announcers’ table
for the big crash.

Shawn Spears doesn’t like Darby Allin calling him generic and
brings up giving Allin his first AEW loss.

Shawn Spears vs. Darby Allin

Spears  has  Tully  Blanchard  and  his  chair  while  Allin  has
Sting. Allin sits in the corner to start so Spears hits a
running knee to his face. After that far too logical opening,
Spears  drops  him  ribs  first  onto  the  top  to  take  things
outside. A whip sends Allin into the steps but he avoids a
running knee to the face against said steps. Back in and
Allin’s dive is cut off by Blanchard getting in the way so
Sting offers a well timed glare. Spears gets in a cheap shot
though and grabs a bottle of water and a towel, which he uses
to rub the paint off of Allin’s face.

We take a break and come back with Allin crawling to the ropes
to escape the Scorpion Deathlock. Spears takes him up top but
Allin catches him in the Tree of Woe and hammers at the bad
knee to put Spears in trouble. They head to the apron with
Spears trying the C4 onto the steps but getting countered into
the flipping Stunner. The big flip dive sends Spears into the
steps instead and it’s the Coffin Drop to give Allin the pin
at 8:20.

Rating: C. Every time I see Spears, the more I agree with what
Allin said about him: he really is generic and it gets to be a
bit difficult to find a reason to care about his matches.
Spears is far from bad, but egads I could go for something a
little more interesting from him. Allin continues to feel like
a star and that’s what AEW has been going for with him since
the beginning.

Post match here is FTR for the brawl with Sting and Allin.
Blanchard’s chair shot to Sting does nothing but the numbers
game has Sting down for the beating. Allin gets the same



treatment, leaving Sting to take the spike piledriver. Then
Blanchard goes huge by wiping off Sting’s face paint (or at
least some of it). I’m sure this is going to mean violence and
it should after a good angle.

Bryan Danielson thinks the Elite acts like people who are
insecure so he is going after Kenny Omega. He is excited to
get in the ring and he would love for Omega to be his first
match. He’s here and he is game so let’s go. This was the same
promo from Rampage.

Tony  Schiavone  brings  out  Bryan  Danielson  for  a  chat.
Danielson is glad to be here but here are Don Callis and Kenny
Omega  to  interrupt.  Callis  calls  Danielson  a  hippie
millionaire who thinks that he is here to jump into the title
match. Callis: “And people call me a carny piece of s***”.

Danielson finally cuts him off and says he is here to talk to
Omega. This might be about the title one day but for now,
let’s give the people what they want. The match is teased but
Callis says no way. Danielson talks about how he came here to
face the Best Bout Machine but all he sees is someone hiding
behind a bunch of goons. Maybe Omega has lost his testicular
fortitude, so is it yes or no? Omega says he’s in and the fans
approve. This was a formality but something they had to get
out of the way.

Miro promises to bash Fuego del Sol’s brains and his car.

Matt Hardy wants to shave Orange Cassidy’s head.

Here’s what’s coming on Dynamite and Rampage, including Bryan
Danielson vs. Kenny Omega on Dynamite.

Jon Moxley/Eddie Kingston vs. 2.0

2.0 and Daniel Garcia jump them on the floor before the bell
but Moxley takes over inside as we officially get going. 2.0
is sent outside in a hurry and Garcia gets whipped into the



barricade. That’s enough of a distraction for Moxley to get
beaten down and we take a break. Back with Moxley still in
trouble but he fights them off like they/re 2.0 and brings
Kingston back in. Everything breaks down and the spinning
backfist  sets  up  the  DDT.  Moxley  comes  back  in  for  a
clothesline/half and half combination for the pin on Lee at
6:38.

Rating: C-. Not much of a main event as this was little more
than  a  glorified  workout  for  Moxley  and  Kingston.  I  was
wondering what would headline the show and it was kind of a
disappointment when I saw what they were doing. I’m sure there
will be something after the match ends, but it’s not much of a
match for the main event.

Post match here is Minoru Suzuki, who gets the full version of
his theme song this time. Cue Lance Archer to pull Kingston to
the floor for the brawl into the crowd. Moxley and Suzuki
fight at ringside, where Moxley has to save himself from a
piledriver through the table. They fight into the crowd as
well to end the show.

Overall Rating: B-. Not so great main event aside, this was a
good example of fitting a lot of stuff into two hours. Several
stories were covered and they set up all kinds of stuff for
next week’s two special shows. This week’s show might not have
been great, but it got things ready for the next great show
and that is very important in its own right. Good show here,
which shouldn’t surprise you.

Results
Adam Cole b. Frankie Kazarian – Last Shot
FTR b. Matt Sydal/Dante Martin – Big Rig to Martin
Jade Cargill b. Leyla Hirsch – Jaded
Darby Allin b. Shawn Spears – Coffin Drop
Eddie Kingston/Jon Moxley b. 2.0 – Clothesline/half and half
suplex combination to Lee



 

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

 

New Column: Welcome Change
They need this one.

 

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/kbs-review-welcome-chang
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13, 2021: Rapid Fire Firing
Rapidly
Dark: Elevation
Date: September 13, 2021
Location: Fifth Third Arena, Cincinnati, Ohio
Commentators: Tony Schiavone, Paul Wight, Eddie Kingston

This is the other Dark show and since I was in the arena for
the show, I might as well take a one off look. I’ve never
actually seen Dark: Elevation, but the fact that it is only
about forty minutes long as opposed to the occasional two plus
hours of Dark is a good sign. Now just give us a good show to
go with it. Let’s get to it.

Opening sequence.

Emi Sakura vs. Queen Aminata

Both of them are in royal outfits because AEW needs to put the
two of them into one match. Sakura brings Aminata down to the
mat without much effort and there’s a hair takedown to make it
worse. The surfboard keeps Aminata in trouble but she’s back
with a headscissors to pull Sakura face first into the back of
the tights. The running hip attack connects in the corner but
Sakura is back with a Downward Spiral. A butterfly backbreaker
sets up a twisting Vader Bomb for the pin on Aminata at 3:48.

Rating: C-. That’s probably going to be one of the longer
matches on this show, which is kind of a nice thing to have.
Aminata seems to have some skills to go with the Queen deal
but I’m not sure how far she is going to go when she isn’t
even the most successful royalty in the match. Sakura is still
fine, though she has never done much for me so far.

Frankie Kazarian vs. Ren Jones
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Kazarian works on the arm and then grabs a headlock, which he
flips back into the top wristlock. Jones gets up an elbow in
the corner and loads up a powerbomb, only to drop Kazarian
down into a right hand. Not that it matters as Kazarian hits
some running knees to the back in the corner, setting up a
chickenwing for the tap at 2:59.

Penelope Ford vs. Layna Lennox

Bunny is here with Ford, who forearms away to start. A Samoan
drop is countered into a Russian legsweep to give Lennox two
but Ford sends her outside for a beating from Bunny. Some
slingshot knees to the back set up the Muta Lock to make
Lennox tap at 2:24. Effective squash.

Butcher and the Blade vs. Turbo Floyd/Truth Magnum

This is Butcher and Blade’s (with Bunny) first time teaming
together in months. Butcher pounds Magnum down to start and
sends him into the corner. Blade comes in for a hard lariat
and the powerbomb/neckbreaker combination is good for the pin
at 1:17. So Butcher and Blade are back in the already very
heavy tag division. Butcher looks like he’s near tears about
being back.

Jade Cargill vs. Shawna Reed

Big boot, shoulder, fall away slam, Jaded for the pin on Reed
at 1:02.

Tay Conti/Anna Jay vs. Ella Shae/Jaylee

Conti flips Shae around to start and a facebuster makes it
worse. Jay comes in to kick Jaylee down and hits a running
seated Blockbuster. Jaylee manages to take Conti down for all
of two seconds before she gets kicked in the face. Everything
breaks down and it’s a double Downward Spiral into a TayKO
into the Queenslayer to finish Jaylee at 2:53. This is another
team that is back.



Daniel Garcia vs. Lee Moriarty

Garcia has 2.0 with him and Moriarty is one of the best indy
guys around today. They go straight to the mat for the
technical off into a standoff. Back up and Moriarty ducks a
clothesline and rolls over into a backslide for two. Garcia
drops him hard with a chop and it’s time to start on
Moriarty’s arm. We’ll switch that up to a shot to the leg,
including a Bret Hart style snap back.

Another chop gives Garcia another two but Moriarty is back up
with a cradle for the same. The Pepsi Twist gets two more but
Garcia pulls him down into the Crossface. That’s broken up so
Garcia tries a failed Sharpshooter attempt. Moriarty is back
with a double stomp to the chest but hurts his knee in the
process. Garcia grabs the leg and puts on the Sharpshooter,
which he cranks back for the tap at 6:10.

Rating: B-. I remember saying earlier in the year that
Moriarty was going to get a chance on the big stage sooner
rather than later and it is nice to see him doing just that.
He is incredibly smooth in the ring and can do just about
anything, which makes him a heck of a lot of fun to watch.
Good stuff here, and absolutely the match of the night by a
few laps.

Skye Blue vs. Nyla Rose

Vickie Guerrero handles Rose’s entrance. Blue ducks a forearm
in the corner and Rose gives her a bit of a look. A kick to
the head staggers Rose but she is back with a side slam. Rose
hits a lifting powerbomb but Blue is back with a running
hurricanrana. Blue gets in a high crossbody for two but her
hurricanrana is countered into the Beast Bomb for the pin at
3:30.

Rating: C. Not too bad here with Blue getting in the plucky
underdog offense until Rose caught her in the end. That’s how
a match like this should go and Blue continues to look good in



her defeats. Rose is always going to be a monster and it makes
sense to have something like this to wrap up the show.

Overall Rating: C. This is my first time watching Elevation
and while it was cool for a little variety, I really don’t see
the need for it to be an eight match show. With so many of the
matches being ones that don’t even break three minutes,
nothing has the chance to stand out. Outside of Garcia vs.
Moriarty, there isn’t much to be said here, though that was a
heck of a match. When I was watching live, I kept waiting on
the show to wrap up because I was getting tired of seeing
people coming out for matches. It’s fun, but cut this down or
make the matches longer, because this format gets tiring in a
hurry.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

205  Live  –  September  10,
2021: What’s A Weight Limit?
205 Live
Date: September 10, 2021
Location: Capitol Wrestling Center, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Vic Joseph, Nigel McGuinness
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This is going to be the last show in the old school Capitol
Wrestling Center as things will be upgraded next week due to
NXT, assuming the taping schedule isn’t that far behind. 205
Live has been undergoing some changes as of late and we might
even be in for some more non-crusierweight action. Let’s get
to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Valentina Feroz vs. Katrina Cortez

They go with the grappling to start and throw each other down
for an early standoff. Feroz grabs a headlock takeover as we
hear about her loss against Kay Lee Ray. A rope walk headlock
takeover keeps Cortez in trouble and it’s off to an armbar to
change things up a bit. That’s broken up though and Cortez
sends her to the apron for a kick to the back. A double arm
crank goes on but Feroz is right back up with some judo
throws. Cortez manages to grab a quick Boston crab but that’s
broken up as well, with Feroz hitting another throw. A DDT
finishes Cortez at 5:33.

Rating: C-. This was a shorter match than usual but it’s the
kind of thing that 205 Live can be better served as in a big
way. These are two potential upcoming stars on NXT so let them
be on this show and get some exposure and experience. That
isn’t a hard concept to understand but for some reason it took
this long to make it happen.

Joe Gacy/Josh Briggs vs. Odyssey Jones/Trey Baxter

Baxter tries to go fast to start with Gacy and a dropkick
sends Gacy into the corner. Briggs comes in to toss Baxter
around but he brings in Jones for the battle of different
sizes.  A  running  shoulder  drops  Briggs  and  Jones  grabs  a
bearhug. That’s broken up so Gacy comes in to try a double
suplex, which just isn’t happening. The villains are sent
outside with Baxter diving onto Gacy but getting kicked in the
face by Briggs.

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2021/09/06/205-live-september-3-2021-the-extended-edition/


Back in and Briggs suplexes Baxter for two and Gacy grabs a
chinlock. Baxter fights up and somehow manages a half nelson
suplex but Gacy isn’t having any of this hot tag nonsense.
Briggs sends him hard into the corner and we hit another rough
chinlock. Gacy puts on a camel clutch but Baxter gets a leg
out and jawbreaks his way to freedom. A roll over to the
corner allows the hot tag to Jones to clean house. Jones
gutbusters Briggs to the floor and there’s a double splash to
Gacy. Briggs comes back in and gets caught by Jones’ kind of
spinebuster for the pin at 11:17.

Rating: C. I was a bit surprised that Briggs and Gacy took the
loss here as they have been pushed on 205 Live, but Jones (and
maybe Baxter) are the future NXT stars so this makes sense.
While I’m not much of a fan of the big/small wacky team deal,
this feels like a one off idea instead of anything permanent.
The star power was stronger here too so nice job.

Overall  Rating:  C.  Totally  watchable  show,  with  the
cruiserweights being a detail instead of the focal point.
That’s what this show has needed to be for years now and it is
very nice to see the change that should have taken place. The
show itself was fine, but above all else it gave me some hope
for some minor interest around here for a change.

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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Monday Night Raw – April 16,
2007: Last Week This Week
Monday Night Raw
Date: April 16, 2007
Location: Datchforum, Milan, Italy
Commentators: Jim Ross, Jerry Lawler

We have a special one here as the show is in Italy for the
first time ever. That should make for a cool atmosphere if
nothing else and that is almost always a good idea. For once
though, Raw is on a roll as we move towards Backlash. If this
show  can  continue  that  streak,  they’ll  be  able  to
say…..however you praise something in Italian. Let’s get to
it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Here is Coach to get things going. Coach isn’t happy with last
week’s announcement of the Backlash main event, so therefore
we’ll do his original idea tonight: John Cena vs. Rated-RKO in
a handicap match. With that out of the way, Coach introduces
Vince McMahon (again with the snappy hat). After saying he
doesn’t understand any of the fans’ chants, Vince talks about
how he has received a better reception from every other city
in Europe. Milan is supposed to be the fashion capital of the
world but look at these people and tell him that is true.

Vince insults the smell of garlic in the city and brings out
Umaga, with Armando Alejandro Estrada. We see a clip of Umaga
and company destroying Bobby Lashley last week, followed by
Vince announcing that Lashley is not here as he did not clear
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customs to enter the country. With that out of the way, Vince
says he wants to see Umaga in action tonight, so someone can
come out here and face him. With no one coming, Vince offers
to make it an Intercontinental Title match.

Still no takers, so Vince asks for someone to come out of the
crowd. A fan agrees and says si, he does understand English.
The soccer chants are on and Vince explains the idea of a hold
harmless clause. The fan is down with that and says his name
is Santino Marella. Let’s do it.

Intercontinental Title: Santino Marella vs. Umaga

Marella is challenging and hammers away, including some kicks
at the leg. Umaga misses a charge into the post and Santino is
on a roll….but Vince remembers that this is no holds barred.
Estrada offers a distraction and Umaga runs Santino over,
allowing Estrada to get in some slaps of his own. Umaga hits a
Vader Bomb but here is Lashley to slam Umaga off the top. The
brawl is on so Vince grabs a chair, which Lashley takes away
and blasts Umaga again. A spear cuts Umaga down and Lashley
puts Santino on top for the pin and the title.

Rating:  D.  The  match  was  nothing  of  course  and  there  is
nothing wrong with that. This was all about letting Lashley
get one up on the villains and it worked out well enough. WWE
gets a bit of fresh blood on their roster as well and Santino
winning is certainly a surprise upset. Good angle, but nothing
as a match.

The big celebration is on (which is weird with no music) as we
take a break. Back with Jerry Lawler in the ring with Lashley
and Marella. Lashley says he’ll keep his ECW World Title at
Backlash, but tonight is about Santino. Some Italian cheap
pops ensue as Santino isn’t a big talker to start.

Ric Flair talks to Carlito about the beautiful Italian women.
Carlito is sorry for walking out on him last week but Flair
says it’s ok. They’ll win tonight and get back in contention,



though Carlito doesn’t seem convinced after Flair leaves.

Ric Flair/Carlito vs. World’s Greatest Tag Team

Torrie Wilson is here with Flair/Carlito. Benjamin and Carlito
start things off with Carlito hitting a hiptoss into a slam.
Haas and Benjamin are cleared out in a hurry so Haas comes in
to shoulder Flair in the corner. That doesn’t seem to bother
Flair, who goes after Haas’ leg but Benjamin cuts him off.

The villains take over on Flair with Haas kicking and punching
away. Flair gets taken into the corner for some alternating
stomping but Flair suplexes his way to freedom. The hot tag
brings in Carlito to slug away as everything breaks down. The
referee gets rid of Flair, allowing Haas to trip Carlito into
Benjamin’s exploder for the pin.

Rating: C-. The problems continue for Flair and Carlito, who
don’t seem to be long for the tag team ranks. You don’t often
come back from the communication issues world and that looks
like where they are now. I’m not sure what is next for either
of them after they’re done with each other, but it isn’t like
this is some epic story in the first place.

Post match, Carlito is incredibly frustrated and storms off,
leaving Torrie with Flair (that seems like a really bad idea).

We look at Michael Pena setting up the four way at Backlash
for the WWE Championship.

John Cena, who is REALLY not popular here, gives Maria a
special  look  before  talking  about  how  there  is  one  champ
around here. Cue Shawn Michaels to say he was here to bail
Cena out on the way to Wrestlemania. Now though, he doesn’t
care what happens to Cena and next week, he’s leaving Cena on
his back.

There is an Italian announce team at ringside and one of them
looks like Tazz.



The Condemned has a villain.

Melina is getting ready for the Divas Fashion Show and Johnny
Nitro is rather pleased. Cue Eugene to stare at her, which
doesn’t please Nitro as much.

Great Khali is coming to Raw.

Johnny Nitro vs. Eugene

Nitro stomps away to start, both on the mat and in the corner.
Some shots to the head set up a flipping neckbreaker to put
Eugene away in just over a minute.

We look at Milan’s fashion industry.

It’s time for a Diva Fashion Show, featuring a guy named Paolo
Marilla (he’s in a tuxedo and seems to be a big shot in
fashion) as the host. First up is Candice Michelle with an
angel’s wings dress. Victoria takes off her shoes and almost
marches down the ramp. Mickie is in more regular clothes with
I guess the higher fashion idea. Maria and Torrie Wilson are
in rather limited clothing and Melina is in a dress we saw a
few minutes ago. Torrie wins so Melina jumps her until Mickie
makes the save. This was another reason to have the Divas in
the ring together.

Jeff Hardy vs. Lance Cade

Matt  Hardy  and  Trevor  Murdoch  are  here  too.  Feeling  out
process to start with the referee having to yell at Cade for
being  too  aggressive.  Cade  slams  Hardy  but  misses  a
clothesline, allowing Jeff to hit Whisper in the Wind for two.
Back up and Cade hits some knees to the ribs, with Murdoch
adding a cheap shot for a bonus.

Jeff is back up with a dropkick through the ropes to take
Murdoch down but Cade kicks him in the face. Matt chases
Murdoch off after another cheap shot and a headbutt gives Cade
two. An elbow to the face into a snapmare gets the same but



Hardy is back up with the sitout jawbreaker. The yet to be
named Sling Blade sets up the Swanton, which hits knees thanks
to a Murdoch distraction. A clothesline gives Cade the upset
pin.

Rating: C. It’s almost weird to see Cade getting a feature
match but he was showcased fairly well here. It puts a bit of
heat on the title match at Backlash, or at least as much can
be put on a Tag Team Title match these days. Cade looked like
a star here though and that’s a bright sign for his future.

The Condemned has stunts!

Here is Chris Masters to talk about various works of art here
in Italy. There have been some amazing works, but none of the
masters have ever created a masterpiece like him.

Chris Masters vs. Super Crazy

They fight over a lockup to start with Masters powering him
around. Back up and Masters sends him outside, setting up a
big running flip dive. Back in and Masters avoids a moonsault
(or “look at this move”) according to Lawler so the stomping
can ensue. Masters whips him hard into the corner for two but
has to counter a crucifix into something like a Samoan drop
for two more.

The chinlock puts Crazy in more trouble and it works so well
that Masters puts it on again. Crazy fights up and starts
kicking at Masters’ legs for the break, setting up a standing
flipping legdrop for two. Masters doesn’t seem to mind and
catches him with a wheelbarrow suplex for the pin.

Rating: C. I liked this more than I thought I would and a lot
of that is due to Masters mixing things up a bit. Yeah he did
the same offense until the ending but then it wasn’t the
Masterlock for the first time pretty much ever. That has been
one of the biggest problems with Masters for a very long time
now so it is nice to see him throw in a curve ball. Crazy’s



usual charisma made it even better so well done on a totally
watchable match.

Rated-RKO blame each other for various things but tonight they
are going to get on the same page to take out John Cena.

John Cena vs. Rated-RKO

Non-title. Edge starts for the team and gets caught in an
early release fisherman’s suplex for two. Cena grabs a rollup
for the same as he’s in desperation mode early on. A front
facelock doesn’t get Cena very far as the fans are all over
him. Orton comes in and gets taken down for two (with JR
saying a pin would have been cool). Some forearms to the chest
have Cena in trouble and he scores with a big boot (Has he
ever used that before?) as Edge comes in to send us to a
break.

Back  with  Edge  knocking  Cena  off  the  apron  and  into  the
announcers’ table as the beating continues. Orton powers him
back inside to hammer away and it’s back to Edge for a big
boot of his own. Now it’s Orton getting to forearm away even
more  but  Edge  has  to  Edge-O-Matic  his  way  out  of  an  FU
attempt. Cena knocks Edge off the top and hits the top rope
Fameasser but Orton is right back in to cut him off.

Cue Shawn Michaels as Cena fights back, including the Shuffle
to Edge. Orton dropkicks Cena to break up the FU on Edge and
the referee gets bumped. Back up and Edge spears Orton by
mistake. Shawn comes in and tries a superkick to Cena but
takes Edge out instead. The FU to Shawn allows Cena to pin
Edge and escape.

Rating: C-. Kind of a dull match here but the ending sequence
got better. Part of the problem was that this was mainly spent
on Edge and Orton slowly beating Cena down, which isn’t the
most  thrilling  match.  At  least  they  gave  us  something
interesting in the ending, but it was definitely a slower
paced main event.



Overall Rating: C. You’re only going to get so much out of
these international shows, with the opening segment being the
only thing worth seeing. The rest of the show was completely
watchable, but it’s not like the majority of it is all that
great. Backlash is starting to take shape and we have Cena vs.
Michaels set for next week, so call this a step towards the
future without doing much on its own.
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Daily News Update – September
15, 2021
AEW’s 2.0 Was Better.

 

VIDEO: Drew McIntyre’s Wardrobe Malfunction At WWE Live Event.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/video-drew-mcintyres-wardrobe-malfu

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
http://wrestlingrumors.net/
http://wrestlingrumors.net/
http://wrestlingrumors.net/
http://wrestlingrumors.net/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2021/09/15/daily-news-update-september-15-2021/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2021/09/15/daily-news-update-september-15-2021/
https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/video-drew-mcintyres-wardrobe-malfunction-live-event/


nction-live-event/

WWE Re-Signs Former Champion To Long Term Deal.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/wwe-re-signs-former-champion-long-t
erm-deal/

Backstage Reaction To Big E.’s WWE Title Win.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/backstage-reaction-big-e-s-wwe-titl
e-win/

New NXT Champion Crowned After Surprise Change In Title Match.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/new-nxt-champion-crowned-surprise-c
hange-title-match/

VIDEO: Two Surprise Returns Take Place On NXT.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/video-two-surprise-returns-take-pla
ce-nxt/

WATCH: Second Generation Star Makes In-Ring Debut And A Splash.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/watch-second-generation-star-makes-
ring-debut-splash/

Former WWE Star Completely Stepping Away From Wrestling.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/former-wwe-star-completely-stepping
-away-wrestling/

NXT Was A Bit Of A Weird Mess Backstage.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/nxt-bit-weird-mess-backstage/

As always, please check out all of the videos if
you can, hit up the comments section and get on
the Wrestling Rumors Facebook page.
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